
 

Dear Fellow Laborers and Faithful Friends!        

Psalm 12:6-7, “The words of the LORD are pure words: as silver tried in a furnace of earth, purified seven times. v7. Thou shalt keep them, O 
LORD, thou shalt preserve them from this generation for ever.”  

What a blessing to know that the Word of God is forever settled and preserved!  I can still count on it today just like I did over 30 years ago 
when God called me to preach it.  We have a message from the Holy Word of God that we can carry to a lost world.  It is the only thing that can 
make a difference in hurting lives.  People are dying and going to hell today, and our hearts should yearn to share this blessed and precious 
Word with each and every soul!   

PRAISES:   Family - Praise the Lord for the health of our grand babies!  Samantha and Adelyn are doing well.  Both are now 9 months old!  God 
is so good!  Our family is doing well by God’s grace.  We are all keeping on for the Lord in a dark world.   

Ministry - God is blessing in a mighty way.  He has once again allowed me the opportunity to engage with pastors, college age young people, 
and teenagers in order to share the great need for missionaries around the world.  Since our last letter we have held another Reach the World 
Youth Conference just below Tampa, Florida.   First Baptist Church of North Port, Florida was such a blessing hosting this great meeting.  We 
praise the Lord for the opportunity to speak to these young people and their pastors.  Our prayer is that God will reach down and call more 
laborers from these churches.   

God has been working in the different services where I have been able to preach.  I don’t take it lightly when the Lord begins to stir and work in 
hearts.  It is a joy to see lives transformed for His glory just like He did in my life.    

The Pavilion Project is advancing!  We praise the Lord that we are already on the roofing stage of the project.  I can’t wait to see how the Lord 
is going to use this place to impact the lives of folks from all over the US and the world! 

Prayer Request:  We are praying for souls to be saved!  God has allowed me to share the Gospel with a gentleman by the name of Victor.  Pray 
that he, along with the others I shared in the last letter, will come to know Christ soon!  It burdens my heart!   

Please help us pray for more laborers to the Far North!  So many souls need the Lord!  God is at work, and I know He will raise up more laborers 
for His harvest field.  That was the prayer request the Lord left us before He closed out His earthly ministry!   

Please pray with us for the two upcoming Reach the World Youth Conferences.  We are excited to once again be at Victory Independent Baptist 
Church in Shelbyville, Tennessee on March 8th.  This coming April 12th, we will be right here on our MWBM Campus hosting the kick off theme 
for the new season of Reach the World Youth Conferences—Unto the Uttermost, Acts 1:8!  We are looking forward to having young people 
from churches all around Georgia, Tennessee, South Carolina and North Carolina.  It will be a great time.  Please go online now at MWBM.org 
and reserve your place.  It is filling up fast!  

And lastly, please help us pray that we can have the pavilion finished in time for the Youth Conference in April.  We really need it by that time.  
We lack about $48,000 to be able to complete it, and we also need the occupancy permit by that time.  God is able to do the impossible. Please 
help us pray for this need!  God is good, and He is more than able!  

We love you, and we are so grateful to you for your continued partnership for the cause of Christ!  Souls are hanging in the balance! 

With Love, 

Jason and Amanda Hamby - Psalm 118:23 

January - February 2025 


